
 
 
 
 
 
 
      EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

MARCH 2018 

FROM THE PRES-  
  Oh Wow!! As I write this it’s 52 
degrees and sunny, so much so, I 
have to adjust the blinds to block 
the sun from glaring on my screen. 
Perfect, I’ve put the summer 

wheels on the ol’Burb (you are 
free to blame me if it snows 
again) and a couple of us are 
getting some cars out of storage.    
  Lots of stuff going on this time 
of year. If you attended the last 
meeting we were blessed with some 
new members (AGAIN), how cool is 
that. We seem to be growing by 
leaps and bounds. They will fit 
right in with their yellow Camaro. 
  We are back in the Hot Rod Expo 

thanks to Don Jorgensen. He 
generously paid the entry fee, 
offered to take his Z-28 there as 
well, we can pass out our 2018 
Camaro Superfest info, and he 
donated all his tickets to the 
club with proceeds going toward 
our fund. So, give Barry a call 
and reserve your discount tickets 
before they are all gone.  
  Then there is Autorama at Cobo 
Hall March 2nd-4th. New member Dan 

Hornblower (first generation car) 
is entered and going, Barry is 
helping with the setup. Please if 
you’re around give Barry a call 
and volunteer to help in any 
capacity you can. With the events 
that happened in my family I will 
be able to attend at least one 
afternoon and hopefully I can stop 

by and help. We don’t have any 
discount tickets but I’ve always 
thought it was well worth the 
price of admission. Get together 
with (Camaro) friends and/or 
family and enjoy some eye candy 
cars. Always try to go to the 
basement just to see the 

creativity that is on display, 
from rat rods to cycles. And the 
venders got stuff too! 
  Camaro Superfest is well 
underway planning wise, with our 
itinerary set in stone. Looks to 
be an exciting event and it should 
be lots of fun. Tours and 
surprises will abound. Even the 
people at GM seem to be helping 
just a tiny bit more. If it’s 
something in the air or water I 

really don’t care as it all helps 
our charity. We still have a ton 
of work to do so don’t be shy, 
give me or any other board member 
a call or email if you have an 
idea or suggestion, or even just 
want to get on board helping. 
Let’s keep the ball rolling and 
make this our best year yet. 
  Wait there’s more, I’ve got some 
day trips and weekend stuff up my 
sleeve so stay tuned! “Tour 

d’Missouri” and “Tour d’Getting 
There” are just around the corner. 
We will be driving the back roads 
all the way to and from the 
Missouri Tour and enjoying both 
our cars and each other’s company. 
Summer provides many opportunities 
to show and drive our Camaros all 
over the place.       more   

 
 

 



So, get on board and participate 
with the bestest club of Camaros 
ever. 

  OK, next meeting is set for 
March 19th, 6pm we eat and the 
meeting starts at 7:30pm prompt. 
We are visiting an old friend at 
Buffalo Wild Wings at 6677 N. 
Wayne Rd., Westland, MI. Between 
Warren and Ford Rds. on the west 
side of the road. We will be in 
the room just to the left as you 
enter form the south. The Manager 
there is on old friend that used 
to work at our sponsor Lou LaRiche 

Chevrolet, selling trucks was his 
specialty. Hopefully he can stop 
by and say HI. And see how far 
we’ve advanced from the good old 
days.    Regards, Snook OUT 
 

CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 
are not forgotten! 
 Tom Hawke  EMCC 
 Karen Lewis  EMCC/WMCC 

 Doug Warren  WMCC 
 John Glister  WMCC 
 John VanOrsdal EMCC 
 Russ Sarns  EMCC 
 John Hancock       EMCC 
 Joan Turon  EMCC 
 Rich Worcester     EMCC 
 Dan Theriault      EMCC 
They are at peace with our Lord. 
 

LaRICHE/EMCC FUND  
NEW GREAT NEWS!!! The Lou 
LaRiche/EMCC FUND is now 51% 
funded!! We have had several 
recent nice sized donations! 
THANKS!!  The “Lou LaRiche 
Family/Eastern Michigan Camaro 
Club Community Fund” is awaiting 
your donations. DONATING IS 
VOLUNTARY!! And it is tax 
deductible! We are set-up through 
the Canton Community Foundation 
and you go to their website to 

donate online. The link is 
www.cantonfoundation.org 
Make sure you select the Lou 
LaRiche Family/Eastern Michigan 
Camaro Club Community Fund in the 
pull down menu of where you want 
your donation to go. THANKS for 
your support!! 
 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We have two new members this past 

month. Please welcome Martin & 
Carolyn Worrel of Clearwater 
Florida and John & Dawn Horst of 
Sterling Heights MI. WELCOME guys 
and gals!! 
THANKS FOR BEING AN EMCC MEMBER!! 
 

EMCC MARCH MEETING 

Our next regular meeting will on 
MONDAY, MARCH 19, 2018. The 
meeting will be at Buffalo Wild 

Wings 6677 N. Wayne Rd. in 
Westland. This is on Wayne Rd, 1/2 
mile north of Ford Rd. Eating 
starts at 6:00pm. The meeting 
starts at 7:30pm. ALL are welcome! 
We hope to see YOU there! 
 
 

EMCC TO AUTORAMA 

EMCC has participated in the 
Detroit Autorama for the past 2 

years. It seems we were too late 
in getting applications into the 
show to have another 3 car 
display. One member, Dan 
Hornblower and his ’67 Camaro will 
be in the show! He’ll get to use 
the club display items and we can 
use his car display to promote 
EMCC and CSF. If you will be 
attending this event, please give 
Dan some help (and EMCC/CSF) and 
hang out at his car and help pass 

out flyers!! Autorama is March 2-4 
 
 

EMCC MISC NEWS 

EMCC member Dave Emerling sent 
this link along via email... 
Hagerty Insurance newsletter 
focusing on Camaro’s!! Nice read!! 
https://view.member.hagerty.com/?q
s=eb98bb47997cdcef5796ad5f7bd73a50
d1a06324da064f86bfbf11ed93173e7011
1bee7485504cb922c74d677c0fa4f54ef1
bc0bfe56ece90b347807addb161a597703
ed73f1ffa8b6aa613ff1471d64bd1ec147
347c97d1 
 
 
 
 



EMCC BIRTHDAYS!  
Happy Birthday to all our March 

EMCC Birthdays!  
  Tom Tomkiewicz ......... Mar 1 
  John Horst ............. Mar 3 
  Victoria Angelosanto ... Mar 3 
  Sally West ............. Mar 6 
  Jerry Glaza ............ Mar 13 
  Shari Neibert .......... Mar 13 
  Mark Turon ............. Mar 24 
  Brad Kendall ........... Mar 28 
Hope all your birthdays are great! 
If we have missed your birthday, 
we’re sorry! Please email your 

birthday to Sharon! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EMCC MEETING REPORT 
There was a nice EMCC crowd for 
our recent Feb meeting, 28 people 
in all! Pres. Paul started the 
meeting with some general comments 
and a report on our FUND. VP John 
chimed in with more Tour deMO news 
and planning. John also talked 
about the Tour deMI in September. 
Barry finished up with several 
subjects... CSF report, Autorama 
and HR-Racing Expo, new EMCC 
apparel order and some news on the 

MiFbody Meet & Greet. We had Jimmy 
and Barb Gullet attend their first 
EMCC meeting all the way from 
Macomb Township. The Kensington 
Grille was a nice place to hold 
our meeting, food and drinks were 
good!! Hope to see you at the NEXT 
EMCC meeting!! MONDAY, MARCH 19th! 
 

EMCC MEMBER CAR LIST 

PLEASE register your Camaro on our 
web-based database … log on to- 
www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camar
os.asp    If you have questions or 
problems with the database, email 
Mark. This isn’t mandatory, just 
for fun! Please email a picture!  
 
 

EMCC WEARABLES 

We ARE placing an order!! Per the 

email sent, we have polo shirts, 
t-shirts, sweatshirts and hats 
available. Email or call BARRY 
ASAP if you want to order 
something! THE ORDER GOES IN ON 
MARCH 12!! The more that order the 
less the price will be!  The EMCC 
logo will be embroidered on the 
left side. You can also have your 
name put on the right side and a 
second line if you wish too... 
maybe your car description? Your 

name is $5, the extra line is 
$3.50. (ex.- Barry 1976 Camaro 
Type LT) Here are the shirt prices 
 polo shirts... cotton (K500) or 
moisture wicking (K540)....   
men's or ladies... $27 small-3XL 
 T-shirts.... cotton (5000)....   
men's or ladies... $18 small-3XL 
 t-shirts.... moisture wicking 
(42000).... men's or ladies ...   
$22.00    small-3XL 
 sweat shirt....  no hoodie, std 
collar (12000).... $29 small-3XL 
 hats......  (C112)  $20.00 
Again... the order goes in on 
March 12!! Call or email BARRY 
asap!! 
 

EMCC at HOTROD EXPO 

We were looking at possibly having 
a display at the Hot Rod & Racing 
Expo, held at Suburban Showplace 
in Novi the weekend of March 24-

25. However, the cost was going to 
be more than the BoD wanted to 
spend, so we bowed out. THEN... at 
the Feb EMCC meeting, as we were 
discussing this event, Don 
Jorgenson said he would front the 
display money and put his 2015 Z28 
in the event! We HAVE a display!!  
THANKS Don!!! Like Autorama, if 
you will be attending this event, 
please spend some time helping 
pass out EMCC and CSF flyers!! WE 

HAVE DISCOUNT tickets!! Contact 
BARRY if you would like a ticket – 
only $15, saving you $5 from the 
at the door price.  
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camaros.asp
http://www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camaros.asp


27th annual 
CAMARO SUPERFEST 2018 

June 29-30, July 1, 2018 
Riverside Park, Ypsilanti, MI, USA 

CAMARO SUPERFEST 2018 has been 
officially announced and we expect 
registration to be open as you 
read this... or VERY soon!!! The 
redoing of our website has been 
the cause of the delay, but once 
you see the website, you’ll see 
the wait was worth it! Official 
flyers are in printing and will be 

out in time for Autorama!  
  Our 2018 charity – STIGGY’S 
DOGS! www.stiggysdogs.org 
They use rescue dogs to help 
Veterans with any type of 
disability!! Rescuing one to 
rescue another!! COOL!! Our 2018 
goal will be to raise $15,000! 
  Our Friday night activities are 
all planned!! NEW sponsor Vanguard 
Motor Sales will host an open 
house on Thursday night and long-

time supporter Livernois 
Motorsports will host an open 
house on Friday night! All FREE!  
  Our Friday tours are all set! We 
are returning to the COPO Build 
Center, to see these factory drag 
cars being built! CSF is the only 
car event to be able to bring you 
a tour of the COPO Build Center! 
We will have a very special 
surprise when there!! We also have 
time at the GM Heritage Center in 

the afternoon. 
  Our Saturday night plans will be 
very similar to last year – a 
cruise to the Lingenfelter 
Collection. This will again 
include a dinner and more 
activities to help our charity!  
Our theme – helping celebrate the 
Hot Wheels 50th anniversary by 
having Hot Wheel Camaros as our 
theme. We have even received 250 
Hot Wheels Camaro Hot Wheels cars 

from Chevrolet, to use in our 
charity efforts!  
  Official sponsorships have been 
completed and we have the same 
great sponsors from last year, 
with several upping their 
commitment!  
 
 

MANY THANKS to these sponsors...  
 PREMIER Sponsor- Lou LaRiche 
Chevrolet 

 GOLD Sponsors-  Lingenfelter 
Performance Engineering, Livernois 
Motorsports, CamaroZ28.com 
 SILVER Sponsors- CamaroNews.com, 
National Parts Depot, Motor City 
Hi-Performance, Vanguard Motor 
Sales 
 BRONZE Sponsors- Cruis'News 
Magazine, Ecklers All-Gen Camaro 
Parts, NoviStretch, Ace 
Sanitation, Chris Stangler’s 
Customs, Hagerty Insurance, Visit 

Ypsi Now 
 Great Support from - Saturn 
Printing, Kidd Company, GM 
Heritage Center, COPO Build 
Center, Chevrolet Division – GM, 
Mattel Co., Marriott at Eagle 
Crest 
We are also going to start a new 
$100 sponsorship program for 
smaller businesses and even 
individuals that want to 
contribute. Let BARRY know if you 

need information on this new 
initiative.    
   The hotel is already nearly 
booked and we have had to add 
rooms recently! They are able to 
accept reservations. It’s best to 
call the hotel direct.  Just 
think- CSF-2018 is only 4 months 
away!! 
 

EMCC WEBSITE UPDATE 

The EMCC website has been updated! 
Check it out – www.emcamaro.org 
Mark has been doing a GREAT job 
with our club website – THANKS!! 
 

EMCC TOUR deMICHIGAN  
The EMCC Tour deMichigan is being 
planned for the last weekend in 
September. The dates are September 
28-30. We are looking for 3 more 
couples to help plan the event. 

Each couple would take a day of 
the tour. This worked out really 
nice last year and we’d like to 
repeat that success. If you are 
interested in helping plan the 
Tour, please contact VP John!  
 
 
 

http://www.emcamaro.org/


CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
MARCH  2018 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

 
 

EMCC Official events..... 

MAR 2-4 ... Detroit Autorama, Cobo Hall 
 
MAR 19 ... EMCC Meeting at 7:30pm at the 
   Buffalo Wild Wings, Westland 
 
MAR 24-25 ... HotRod & Racing Expo 
   Suburban Showplace, Novi 
 

OTHER EVENTS- 
March 4- indoor swap meet 

  Gorno Ford, Woodhaven   8am 
March 16-18- Piston Power Autorama 
   Cleveland, OH 
March 18 – Eastside A’s swap meet 
  Russ Milne Ford, Macomb  8am-2pm 
March 25 – Detroit auto modelers 
 Macomb CC Sports Expo, Warren 9-3 
March 31 – Cars & Coffee Gateway 
  Classics, Dearborn  9am-12 
April 1 – Happy Easter!!  
For more events, times, locations- 
subscribe to Cruis'News Magazine!!  
  FUTURE EVENTS- 
Apr 16 – EMCC meeting 
Apr 27-29 – Tour deMissouri 
JUNE 29-39 JULY 1 CAMARO SUPERFEST 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski734-718-2940 
   snookmack@gmail.com 
V Pres.- John Wrobel  734-748-8724 
   sunrisetwo@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Mark Harpootlian 
 248-355-1117  mark@majormicro.com 
Secretary – Sharon Harpootlian 
  248-355-1117  
          sharonharpo@hotmail.com 

OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 
Sgt@Arms– Rick Neibert 734-716-

6121    neibertrichard@att.net 

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 

Events – Bob/Tonda Kraft 
     RK52601@wowway.com 
Newslet’r-  Barry Hensel  
734-649-3056  Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
Website- EMCC- Mark Harpootlian 
 248-355-1117  mark@majormicro.com 
Social Media – Pete Anderson 
    peteanderson13@gmail.com 
Camaro Superfest – Barry Hensel 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson  

   734-502-8802   
   kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 
purpose of promoting fun and 
fellowship between its members and 
other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 

are on the THIRD MONDAY of each 
month and are held at various 
locations. Meeting locations are 
in our monthly newsletter and 
website. Meetings start at 7:30pm. 
The EMCC sponsor is Lou LaRiche 
Chevrolet, Plymouth, MI. 
Dues are only $20 per year! Those 
joining after Oct 1, will be good 
through the following year.  
Membership renewals are also $20 
per year. Membership and dues are 

renewed every January.  
Club web site-   www.emcamaro.org 
Club Address-  
43642 Lotus DR   Canton, MI  48188 
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CAMARO FUNNIES! 
We found these CAMARO FUNNIES on 

facebook over the past month- 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

FROM THE Vice-Pres..… 

  The Tour de Missouri is going to 

be here sooner than you think...it 
officially starts on Friday, April 
27 through Sunday the 29th.  
However, if you prefer, some of us 
are going to leave beautiful 
Michigan on Wednesday, April 26th.  
This will give us a "slow ride" 
experience.  We will be able to 
take our time and not hammer it.  
Then, we begin our return trip to 
Michigan on Monday, April 30th, 
getting back home on Tuesday, May 

1st.   
  The hotel reservation links have 
been sent for the April 27th 
through 29th dates; the links for 
rooms on the 26th and 30th are 
forthcoming....stay tuned. 
  The Tour de Michigan was talked 
about as well.  As of now it is 
planned for Friday, September 28th 
through Sunday, the 30th.  We have 
one volunteer, so far, that's 
willing to lead us into a great 

road trip.  It would be nice to 
have two others take on the other 
two days of the trip.  Please 
remember, that the three couples 
that led last year's tour are 
absolutely more than willing to 
help with your planning for the 
tour this year.  We have LOTS of 
maps, sites to see, and things to 
do so as to make your planning 
much easier.  Please let me know. 
So, hope to SSSEEYA at the next 

meeting. 
PUN OF THE MONTH: I went to a 
seafood nightclub last week and 
pulled a mussel. 
Hope to SSSEEYA soon!         
     John, SSSEEYA 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



EMCC WEDDING BELLS! 
In the last HUGGER, we had a 

picture of Tom and Victoria and 
their engagement. This month we 
have a picture of Julianne and 
Jason! Julianne writes - Jason 
surprised me and took me to Magic 
Kingdom at WDW (we were in Tampa 
for a work trip of mine) to 
officially ask for my hand! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

EMCC TOUR deMISSOURI  
The EMCC Tour deMissouri is the 
last weekend in April, officially 
April 27-29, 2018! Hosted and 
planned by Randy Martin, our past 
President, it’s a bit of a long 

haul, but a very fun trip with 
your fellow Camaro owners and 
members! For all of you that are 
already planning on the Tour de 
Missouri, as well as those that 
are still thinking about it, 
please see below, the hotel 
reservation links from Randy. 
When you make your reservations, 
make sure to print a copy of the 
confirmation.  Also, please let me 
and Randy know that you have 

reserved your rooms. You don't 
need to "reply all", just reply to 
Randy and to me so we can keep 
track of the number of people and 
cars. Many more details to come as 
we get closer to the actual travel 
date. Questions??  Please either 
email just me or call me at 734-
748-8724. Randy 

https://www.druryhotels.com/bookan
dstay/newreservation/?groupno=2332
506 
https://www.druryhotels.com/bookan
dstay/newreservation/?groupno=2332
504 
https://www.druryhotels.com/bookan
dstay/newreservation/?groupno=2332
505 
https://www.druryhotels.com/bookan
dstay/newreservation/?groupno=2332
502 
 

EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 
EMCC members and friends. Email 
items to Barry.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
  FOR SALE - 1969 Camaro Z28 
(clone, original SS car). Frame 
off restored, NOT numbers 
matching. EVERYTHING on this car 
was replaced from the floor pans 
up and most of the suspension, 
engine, transmission, etc. The car 
is beautifully done and restored 

correctly with even the proper 
hose clamps and battery. It runs 
great, drives great, no leaks. Has 
a crate 350 with Holly 4BBL and 
auto trans. Factory Air installed 
and works! I bought the car in 
2014. The previous owner spent 2 
years doing the restore and then 
kept it in his garage other than 
for car shows. In the 3+ years I 
have had it, I have washed it 
twice! It stays in my heated barn 

and only comes out on nice days or 
for shows. I have original owners 
manual, pictures during restore, 
all receipts from restore ($42,000 
in documented receipts!) and 
protecto-plate! I am asking 
$40,000 or best offer.  
 EMCC BRAD - 734-646-3500 
 brad@quality-associates.net 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  FOR SALE - 1982 Camaro Z28, all 
original and a survivor car. It 
screams 1982! I bought this car in 
1986 and I have had it 32 years! 

It sits in my heated barn and 
rarely comes out. Engine is 
original 305 Cross Fire and it 
runs perfectly! Automatic 
transmission. All power, T-tops, 
factory stereo with cassette 
player! Interior is mint, not even 
any cracks in the dash or holes in 
the seats. Car runs and drives 
great, no issues. The rear main 
seal leaks very slightly, 
otherwise, no leaks. Car has 

68,000 original miles on it. New 
hood and hatch gas shocks so they 
now stay open. It is still a LOT 
of fun to pull the tops off and 
cruise around in this car.  I am 
asking $10,000 or best offer. 
 EMCC BRAD - 734-646-3500 
 brad@quality-associates.net 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  FOR SALE - 35 foot 2006 
Fleetwood Gearbox Toy hauler!  Has 
EVERYTHING in it including 5500W 
Onan Genset built in, built in air 

compressor, full living quarters, 
wall between garage and living 
quarters, built in Ice maker, fuel 
station, 2 fuel tanks, full bath 
and kitchen, sleeps 6, outdoor 
shower and outdoor pressure 
sprayer built in to wash off your 
toys, etc. In great shape, VERY 
well maintained. Has new tires and 

new brakes from backing plates 
out! Bearing freshly packed. Ready 
to use this summer!  Paid $47,000 

new in 2006. Selling for $12,000!!  
 EMCC BRAD - 734-646-3500 
 brad@quality-associates.net 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  FOR SALE - 43 foot goose neck 
Kaufman 2 car open trailer- NEW 
tires, brakes in good shape and 

bearings freshly packed. 9000# 
Warn Wench with wireless remote. 
New tool box on front. I made 
aluminum shields for the front to 
protect the front of the car from 
rocks and bugs. Great trailer!  
Asking $6500 or best offer. 
 EMCC BRAD - 734-646-3500 
 brad@quality-associates.net 
 

CAMARO ZL1 WINS THE 
2018 DAYTONA 500 
The Chevrolet Camaro got a 
fantastic start to its time in 
NASCAR’s big leagues with Austin 
Dillon winning the Daytona 500 in 
his #3 Camaro, while the #43 ZL1 
of Darrell Wallace Jr took the 
runner-up position and three other 
new Chevy race cars finished in 
the top ten. It should be noted 
that Austin Dillon won his first 

Daytona 500 in the 2018 running of 
the race in the #3 Chevy – exactly 
20 years after the late Dale 
Earnhardt won his first Daytona 
500 in the #3 Chevy. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 



 



 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

 
 

EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Gardner-Westcott, International Paint 
Stripping, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, National Parts Depot, Cuda Automotive, 
CamaroZ28.com, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, CamaroNews.com, ACS Composites, Cruis'News 
Magazine,  Ecklers All-Gen Camaro Parts,  Motor City Hi-Performance, BAK Technologies, Inc., Cruisin 
Classics Agency, Haggerty Insurance, Novigo Products, SLP – Street Legal Performance 
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association, USMA- United Street Machine Association  
 


